
I. Call to Order / Announcements / Events Upcoming 

In attendance: Annie Eakin, Ian Yarbrough, Ron Brown, Jim Rosenbarger, Paul Ash, Mallory Rickbeil, 
Mark Stosberg, Jacklyn Ray, Julia Karr, Ann Edmonds, Craig Medlyn. 

II. Approval of Minutes - June 2019 

III. Public Comment 

1. Ron Brown noted that between 5th (Kirkwood) and 6th on the B-Line there is some gravel next 
to the B-Line. There's also a sheet metal chicken there with appendages that protrude towards 
the helmet/head level. Ron reports that two cyclists have reported that the sculpture has hit 
their helmets as they rode by. 

2. Ron reported that he did a U-Report on two dangerous grates on the Courthouse square and 
got a positive response that both grates would be replaced. 

3. Ron reports that IU is improving a sidewalk to Assembly Hall near Woodlawn Ave. He had 
reported this as a problem area a couple of years earlier. 

IV. Communications from Commission Members 

1. Ann Edmonds reports that the new connection on Short Street is almost done. Separately, 
several years ago she reported a U-Report from Huntington and Thorton to Thorton and Troy 
Court. 

2. Mark Stosberg reported that he submitted a U-Report regarding bike parking at Bryan Park 
pool. He observed two days where the current bike parking was full or overflowing. He's 
waiting to hear back on the resolution. 

V. Reports from Staff 

1. Mallory is working on updating the policy for Bloomington's Neighborhood Traffic Safety 
Program. She's trying to lower the barrier to apply for the program, which is currently set to 
51% of residents of the neighborhood. Instead, she's considering having the residents vote on 
a plan which may be developed later in the process. 

VI. Old Business 

1. Commission Impact Re-evaluation 

 Mallory suggested focusing on policy development for the rest of the year. Some commission 
members advocated for data-driven decision making policies, like using Walk Score to 
prioritize pedestrian improvements. 

VII. New Business 

1. Broadview NTSP Application Review/ Vote (Tabled) 

2. Summit Elementary NTSP Application Review/Vote (Tabled) 

3. Feedback to the COB for planters and pedestrian safety on Washington/Kirkwood 

 We agreed that lower plants or a sunken bioswale would solve the visibility problem with tall 
plants. A tree with a taller canopy is another option. 



VIII. Upcoming Meetings/events – 

1. MPO Policy Committee Meeting (1:30-3PM, Council Chambers) 

2. BPSC 7th Street Working Group Information Session (TBD, During the Week of July 21st) 

3. Bloomington Bike Advocates Meeting (Monday, July 8th 7:30-9:00pm, Location TBD) 

 


